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Services in the Meeting House
Sunday, February 3 	 Wholly Family � A Multigenerational Service 
10:30a		  Rev. James Ishmael Ford & Cathy Seggel, Religious Educator
We celebrate the diversity of our First Unitarian families, from single people and single parents 
to a man and a woman with or without children to same sex couples to interracial families � all 
joined together in the fabric of our shared lives. Come and hear some stories, laugh and cry 
with our community. An annual event not to be missed! 

Nursery�three-year-olds room open on the Parish House second �oor. 

Sunday, February 10	 Let Justice Roll Down as Waters, and  
	 Righteousness as a Mighty Stream  		
10:30a	  	 Rev. James Ishmael Ford & Rev. Eugene Dyszlewski
We will highlight the work of social justice within our community as we install Gene Dyszlewski 
as a community minister at First Unitarian. Come join the celebration of this central manifesta-
tion of our spirituality!
(Note: We will be having a separate celebration of the Rev. Mary Margaret Earl�s ministry later 
this church year. We hope to have some special guests that Sunday, as well.)

Special Collection to support Bal Kendra. 
Young people begin in their classrooms and worship in Chapel.

Sunday, February 17	 No Dodging Valentine�s Arrow 
10:30a		  Rev. James Ishmael Ford & the Lay Ministers
James has many thoughts on the subject, and he will invite us to consider the many ways of 
love.

Young people begin in their classrooms and worship in Chapel.

Sunday, February 24  	 Olympia�s Story  
10:30a		  Rev. James Ishmael Ford 
One of James�s heroes is Olympia Brown, who in 1863 was the �rst woman to be regularly 
ordained in a �mainstream� religious community. James will share some of her story and re�ect 
on what her life and ministry might mean for us today.

Young people begin in their classrooms and worship in Chapel.

Sunday, March 3  	 Of Price and of Value  
10:30a		  Rev. James Ishmael Ford 
Probably we�ve all heard the saying �He knows the price of everything and the value of noth-
ing.� James will o�er some thoughts on the nature of price and value and what place they 
might occupy within our spiritual lives as religious liberals.

Young people begin in their classrooms and worship in Chapel.
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Rev. James Ishmael Ford, Minister
O�ce Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday,
9:00a-12:00p.  Appointments are recommended.
min@�rstunitarianprov.org

Monkey Mind
I�m really excited about the many things that we�re doing together this year. 
I admit I�m particularly hopeful that marriage equality will be arriving here 
before the church year is out, and I�m grateful that so many in our communi-
ty � and particularly our new community minister, the Rev. Gene Dyszlewski 
� are taking leadership roles in this great drive for full civil rights. 

	 But it isn�t just marriage equality that I�m excited about . . . or our other legislative and social 
justice engagements through Standing on the Side of Love and Neighborhood Social Justice  
. . . or the Food Pantry . . . or Mobile Loaves & Fishes . . . or our spiritual practices groups like 
Chalice Circles and the two meditation groups . . . or our ways of supporting each other with 
the Deacons and the Lay Ministry and the Care Crew . . . or those committees that drive our 
institutional life from the Prudential Committee and Membership to Worship and Finance. It�s 
not even our amazing, amazing religious education program.
	W hat I�m most excited about is how we�re moving toward seeing what we do in an ever 
more holistic way. Our spiritual practices support our social justice supports our attending to 
each other supports our common worship supports our life-span religious education. Et cetera, 
et cetera.
	 It is all intertwined. Any one of these activities can be seen as the base � and can be seen as 
the consequence. I �nd this all part of our covenant of presence: by paying attention, we dis-
cover the many ways we support and are supported, how we truly do live in a universe where 
the individual is unique and precious, and we�re all woven out of one another.
	 And with this, I�m really impressed with the work of our Annual Budget Fund Committee 
focusing so much on relationships through this year�s Visiting Stewards. Money matters. No 
doubt. But it, too, is really about relationships, those relationships of interdependence, of all 
those many things we do.
	  I�m really glad they�re aspiring this year for all of us to be involved in the budget drive 
� where we get to pick whether we want to visit someone or be visited. Kind of a dance, some-
thing lovely.
	 I hope you�re thinking about this. And I hope you�re thinking particularly about being willing 
to be a Visitor, �nding a few minutes to be with others who have seen how this community has 
done some wonderful things � and can do even more � and, within that larger context of re�ec-
tion on connection, accepting the invitation to consider in a realistic way the �nancial aspect of 
our ongoing life.
	 For me, as someone who has a very hard time seeing a divide between the spiritual and the 
material, I�m glad we�re being a little more conscious of the interconnections at the basic level.	
	 Good stu� this. It speaks a lot to why we are such a booming and bustling community, one 
that helps to heal the small hurts of our lives and points the way to a great healing for our larger 
society.
	S ee you around the church,

Deacons� Corner   
The �rst meeting of the newly revived Deacon�s 
Bench on Sunday, January 13, was a good start 
that we hope to build on. The Deacon�s Bench, a 
popular program in the early to mid-1990s, was 
suspended during the construction of the Parish 
House addition. This Sunday morning discussion, 
before the worship service, focuses on a topic 
of interest and lasts for about 45 minutes. The 
next one is February 10, and we hope to see you 
there. We do not have a topic yet; please watch 
the Meeting House Times for more details.
	W e are in the process of putting the �nishing 
touches on our Deacon�s Calling lists, and you 
should be hearing from one of us soon, if you 
haven�t already. Thanks to Susan Fisher for her 
assistance in preparing the lists.
	T he Deacons have recently begun to work 
with the Lay Ministry and hope for more joint 
e�orts in the future. We also have discussed ideas 
for other activities, which hopefully will come to 
fruition at a later date. 

The Deacons: David Bridgehouse, Russell 
Gi�ord, David Spremulli, Jacqui Nye, Ruth 
Arellana, Steve McCloy, Shirley DiMatteo, Keith 
Brown, Claire Rosenbaum and Gerry Spremulli

The Lay Ministry and Care Crew
The Lay Ministry and Care Crew help those in the congregation in need of calls, cards, visits, 
rides to the doctor�s o�ce, emergency babysitting, emergency elderly companionship, or meal 
delivery. 
	T he on-call Lay Minister for February is Margaret Balch-Gonzalez. Referrals or calls to the 
church will be passed on to Margaret, who will call upon Care Crew volunteers.

Lay Ministry Team: Margaret Balch-Gonzalez, Andy Barrett, George Beshers, Mary Frappier, 
Kate Menard, Rick Richards, Bill Twaddell

Healing Thoughts to: 
Ann Daum who had a terrible fall and is 

recovering in the new Tockwotten Home. 

Congratulations to: 
Cindy Bapties and George Beshers on the 

birth of their grandchild Claire Louise Cut-
ting. 
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